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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 8th August 2011 at 5.45pm


Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Jenny Delany, 
Sue Johnstone, Ruth Brucker, Hans Jorgensen, Peter Barker, 
Bridget Hannaway, Jo Rollo.

Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.
Apologies: Janet McMenamin, Dayle Wilton.
2.
Previous Minutes:  

The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 11th July 2011 were confirmed as a true and correct record.          Sue/Hans Passed
3.
Matters Arising: 

Replacement of playing cards. Players are asked to make a note of the decks in need of replacement and to leave this information with Dot.

Interclub complaint. A letter has been written to the member involved.

4.
Directing and Scoring:


Allan Joseph provided his report.


(a) The new NZBridge Manual, effective 1st July 2011, is now at the Club. Allan detailed a number of changes which we should be aware of and these will be published in the Club’s Newsletter.

(b) The new version of Scorer now caters for substitutes in Team and Swiss events. However, these results can no longer be put onto our website by the usual method. Alternative methods are being worked on.
5.
Property


Contact still has to be made with Helfen Limited.

Life Safety Services has come and checked the building’s fire protection

Equipment. Some work is recommended to replace aging heat detectors and adding two new ones.
7.
Financial Report and Property

Dayle was absent but had left a report for the meeting.
8.
Correspondence

Derek had a letter from T.S.B. offering an attractive deposit rate for Bridge players. The Bank wished to be given time to talk to players before a Club session. This was not felt to be appropriate. The committee would rather the Bank sponsored a Club event.

Letter of thanks from Tony Lenart for the Club’s donation towards his forthcoming overseas tournament.

9.
Managers Report

Dot’s report was tabled.
10.
Sub-Committee Reports

Members and Lessons: The new Beginners Class is running with about 7 tables.

A good number of the February Class are playing in the B Grade.


Inter Club:- There was discussion about the communication between the Club and the Interclub Teams. In the future, Dot will send on any information due to the Team Captains.

Tournament and Social: C I Teams:- This is to be held at the Club on 13th and 14th August. Arrangements are in place with 20 members offering to help. Food has been organised for Sunday lunch and at the conclusion of the tournament.





   Wellington Intermediate – 21st August. Tuesday members will be asked to help with the event. Bridget will organise the catering and Derek the prize giving.





   Jenny proposed that the Club run a Goulash evening and a date was set for Friday 18th November.
11.
General Business  


a)
NZBridge AGM. Derek gave a report. The two issues from Hawks Bay were dealt with. The NZBridge membership of the Koru Club was explained. It has been found to be more economic to fly board members to an airport to hold their meeting in the Koru Club facilities without the need to travel further in to a city.

b)
Notice board: Allan is going to get the two new notice boards up in the foyer.


c)
Computer: Hans reported that the best purchase would be a Dell at a total cost of under $1,800. Greg, Dean and Bruce will be asked to make the change from the old computer.

d)
Bar Fridge: No progress here. Jo offered to take over the job of finding a suitable machine.

e)
Strategy Meeting: This will be held on Monday 22nd August at 5.45pm with only the committee in attendance.

f)
Preparation is under way for the 2012 Programme Book.


g)
Bridget gave Derek the business card of a website designer.


Bridget to produce samples of the websites that he has been involved in.

Meeting closed 7.55pm

Next meeting:  12th September 2011
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